

9-24-2025

Hello All;

Our last shoot was on Sept 7th, hosted by Bob Hurlburt. Lars Lutton brought a pot of soup and dessert, thanks guys!!! We had 16 shooters. Top Gun was Pete Phillips, then Dan Blevins, then sis. The weather very nice. We added a couple of people to the Hall of Shame: Dave Nunes, John Potter and Sis. The pistol match was won by Lars Lutton and second place was Mike Hill.

Our next shoot will be the two-day Woods Walk on October 4th and 5th and I am the host. Saturday will be a meat prize and Sunday will be merchandise; donated items, handmade items, etc. Best score gets first pick and down the line, everyone will get a prize. Top Gun, being the combined high score for both days, will win a nice Ed Rayl rifle barrel. I plan on camping Friday and Saturday night. We hope to setup on Friday afternoon. Going to bring the running pig out of storage! If you have time, more hands make easy work. We must keep the range available for CCC shooters, so kind of work in between them and get it done or have to do the setup early Saturday.

Saturday after the match we will be having the "Annual" Chili dinner. Please bring a batch of your recipe chili and add it to the kettle for everyone to join in after shooting on <u>Saturday</u>. Corn bread, crackers, cheese, any deserts are welcome also. Your favorite beverages too!

Even if you don't bring a batch of chili to add into the kettle, you are all welcome to stay Saturday evening for the chili dinner. The Grubaugh's started this and, this will be the 6^{th} year for the Chili dinner, it's fun and getting more people that stay every year, please plan on eating with everyone.

Hope to see you there!

Mark Hazel